Minutes from Schoharie County Conservation Association
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Meeting was held at the Conesville Rod & Gun Club on May 22, 2008 beginning at 7:00 PM

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*


The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with the pledge to the flag.  A motion was made by Gene Maiello and second by Willy Karlu to approve last month’s minutes with the correction on Norm McBride’s support on the water release from the Schoharie Reservoir. The treasurer’s report was read and approved with a motion by Mike Brandon, second by Willy Karlu. We still have the SCCA hatpin available. To get a pin you must attend a SCCA meeting and be an associate SCCA member or a member of a dues paying club.

Nominations from the floor were received, resulting with Douglas Handy, whom rejected the secretary’s position. Still no SCCA secretary!!! I will continue for a little while longer. Still haven’t purchased the computer for the SCCA Secretary.       

SCCA received another annual $30 dues from one of the Association clubs. There are still a two clubs who still need to pay their 2008 dues along with several individual $10 Associate members dues.


Still haven’t set a date for the demolition of the building located on the land parcel in Esperance, which the County transferred to SCCA.  This will be turned over to DEC for public fishing access after the site is cleared.  Skeeter Coons has volunteered to bring in machinery to help excavate the building.  We need to set up a date to assist him with this project.  Dave Wood will be POC. 


The OLD Town Canoe (Discovery 158) has been purchased for the annual raffle. The National Wild Turkey Federation has donated a 25th Commemorative wildlife print for a second year along with Whitetails Unlimited donating annually a Terry Redlin Wildlife print, Senator Seward has again volunteered to donate two $100 gift certificates for two of the prizes, The Bank of Richmondville has also once again donated a $100 Saving Bond, and NBT has also donated a $100 Saving Bond.  That will give us seven prizes for the raffle.  The cost of the tickets have once again, been donated by the Family Medical Care Associates, Dr. Burton & Dr. Eckel. They have done this for many of the past SCCA raffles. 


Howard Bartholomew will assist writing up a resolution for a water release from the Gilboa Dam (Schoharie Reservoir). We need a resolution to present to the NYC watershed committee. Trout Unlimited has asked for support/co-sponsor on this resolution.  


The SCCA by-laws are being reviewed and updated.  Bob Britton and Charlie Olsen have volunteered to do this update and then the club delegates will need to vote on the changes before they are finalized.

Guest Speaker – Sarah Robertson Sarah works for the Schoharie County Youth Program, which is supported by the County of Schoharie.  They have a motto of No Child Left Inside.  This organization has several programs which involve the youth such as Leadership in High Schools, Community Service Projects, Summer Adventure Programs, Horse Back Riding, Canoeing, Hiking, and a Mentor Program which currently has over 100 youths on a waiting list looking for Mentors.  This Program donated $600 to the Youth Archery Program held during the Winter & Summer months @ Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club this past year.  This money was used for equipment (Compound Bows). 

Guest Speaker – Dick Henry: NYS DEC Region 4 - Big Game Manager: Dick gave us a review of last fall deer and bear harvest.  State wide the buck harvest was 104,451 with the antlerless harvest @ 114,690.  The deer harvest has been increasing since the 2003-2004 season.  70% of the buck harvest is 1 ½ year olds. The archery numbers were 31,060 and muzzleloaders accounted for 17,000.  There were 511,650 DMP issued which was a 29% increase since 2006. From DMAP permits (In Season) 10,136 were harvest and 3,708 from nuisance permits (During Summer months). As for harvest reporting DEC calculated 46% of hunters are sending in harvest notifications.  By WMU Regions, 4G had a total harvest of 1,701 with 889 being bucks.

The tags for 2008-2009 will be slate blue in color and there will be Internet harvest reporting available this fall. As for CWD there were 7,470 checked last fall with no new cases found.  Over 1400 deer were checked in the containment area (Oneida & Madison Co.).  This research is currently being funded by Federal money.  In the Antler Restriction WMU areas (3C, 3H, 3J, 3K) the results of a DEC survey show that the average hunter is generally satisfied and 66% would like to see the program continued. The buck age increase was 38% to 58%. In 2007 there were only 550,000 license buyers compared to 712,000 license buyers in 1984.  In 1997 the average age of a hunter was 46 and in 2007 the average age is 51.  Hunters want the Saturday Opener to continue and over 50% do not want to see a change, which would restrict each hunter to only one buck per hunter.  The same survey showed hunters want to see the yearling bucks protected (57% Western Zone & 63% Eastern Zone).  


Bear hunting harvest resulted in 544 in the Adirondack area, 453 in the Catskill area and 120 in the Allegany area.  This is the second highest harvest ever.  Over 200 bear were harvested by archery.  The bear range is increasing statewide.  All bear are aged by a tooth exam/check. 


Dick also reviewed the Deer Reproduction Study that DEC has been doing the last two years.  In 2006 over 200 samples were done in region 4 and in 2007 they had over 100 samples.  These samples are from road kills and the fetus is checked to determine when conception took place along with the age and condition of the deer. Several other studies are ongoing also (Turkey, Bobcats).  56 gobblers were tagged in 4 different counties along with 16 bobcats being tagged.  Trappers were given $100 for each live cat turned in. 53 trappers were signed up with 13 being successful.        

OPEN SPACE UPDATE:  Carl Stefanik gave us a report on lands purchased by NYS for easements, how they are partnering with NYS DEC & NYS Parks, Franklin Vly property, reviewed the Open Space Plan update with placing a priority on lands around Middleburgh for Long Path Hiker’s use, Lands which surround Bat Caves and created a policy statement for Wind Mill Farms located within Schoharie County.

NYS DEC ANNOUCEMENT: For Release 04/23/2008

POC is Maureen Wren (518) 402-8000 - DEC Announces Free Fishing Events Throughout the State. 

Statewide Free Fishing Weekend is June 28-29


New York State is among the nation’s premier, year-round fishing destinations, and to help newcomers or those interested in learning how to fish, the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (DEC) has scheduled free fishing events in each of its nine regions. These events are in addition to the state’s annual free fishing weekend being held on June 28 and 29, 2008.


“Few places provide the number, quality, and diversity of fishing opportunities like New York,” DEC Commissioner Pete Grannis said. “These free fishing events provide a great way for newcomers to learn more about the sport and the locations near every New York community to connect to nature and have fun.”     


Each DEC regional office sponsors clinics to help teach adults and children the basics of fishing. Participants are supplied with equipment and learn about fish identification, fishing equipment and techniques, fisheries management, angling ethics and aquatic ecology. No freshwater fishing license is required at these events. 


DEC also designates the last full weekend in June each year as a free fishing weekend, which enables all residents and visitors to fish New York State’s waters without a DEC freshwater fishing license. It is important to note that permits from the New York City Department of Environmental Protection (NYCDEP) may still be required to fish in the New York City watershed. Information on how to obtain a permit can be found at

http://www.nyc.gov/html/dep/html/watershed_protection/html/wsrecreation.html on the NYCDEP website.


While a DEC fishing license is not required for either the free fishing weekend or regional free fishing events, DEC’s other fishing rules and regulations remain in effect. To learn more about New York’s regulations, go to http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/7917.html on the DEC website. For more information on how and where to obtain a fishing license, go to http://www.dec.ny.gov/permits/6101.html on the DEC website.


The list of regional free fishing events can also be found at: http://www.dec.ny.gov/outdoor/27123.html 

 NYSCC: President Harold Palmer sends an update on the results of the Youth Bill vote in the NYS Assembly.  June 19th, 2008. Bill #A 11033 went to the full body of the Assembly today and PASSED with a vote of 92-14.  Assembly Bill# 11033 passed the Assembly EnCon Committee on May 20th.  It was sent to the Codes Committee and passed on June 17th.  On June 18th it passed the Ways and Means Committee.  Also on June 18th it passed the Rules Committee.

 

S 8228 passed the Senate EnCon Committee on May 28th and was sent to the Rules Committee.  The Senate was waiting to see what happens in the Assembly before moving it to the floor for a vote.  I was informed that it will be on the agenda for June 20th.  Thank You, Harold

 
NYSCFAB: Alan Rosa, who is our delegate on the Conservation Fund Advisory Board: The NYS DEC, DEC Commissioner Grannis and the Assembly Environmental Conservation Committee supports the Departmental Junior Hunting Bill and it will be going to the Ways and Means Committees to be presented to the full Assembly. I asked if the Senate was in support of the Bill and was told they were. I was also told that Gov. Paterson would sign the bill and make it part of his larger initiative to get the youth outdoors and explore the environment and its many learning opportunities. I was also cautioned that the Bill had a ways to go and the all around support from sportsmen’s. I think at this time the Youth Hunting Bill looks good and it will be a go unless someone decides to play politics with it.  Alan

   
LEP Workshop  Event was cancel .  Will offer again this fall during the week at The Landis Arboretum located on Lape Road, Esperance, NY Pre-registration will be required! Contact:  Wildlife Learning Company (607) 293-6043 or www.wildlearn.com for more information. The Leopold Education Project is an innovative, interdisciplinary educational program based on the classic writings of the renowned conservationist, Aldo Leopold. The LEP curriculum was developed to teach the public about humanity’s ties to the natural world and to provide leadership in the effort to conserve and protect the earth’s natural resources. LEP seeks to instill a love, a respect, and an admiration for the land, leading to an ecologically literate citizenry with and intense consciousness of the earth and its inhabitants. Materials are sponsored by NYS DEC and include: LEP Teacher’s Guide: Lessons in a Land Ethic (21 activities in more than 80 pages); A Sand County Almanac and LEP Task Cards. This workshop is appropriate for formal and informal educators of grades K-12. 

NYPA: POWER AUTHORITY RESERVOIRS REOPENED FOR RECREATIONAL BOATING

April 22, 2008 NORTH BLENHEIM—The New York Power Authority (NYPA) reopened the upper and lower reservoirs at its Blenheim-Gilboa Pumped Storage Power Project on Thursday, April 17 to recreational boats and boat trailers clearly marked with New York State registration numbers and a NYPA permit. Permits will be valid through Sept. 30, when the reservoirs will be closed to boating until the following April. Applications for permits may be obtained by calling 1-800-724-0309 or by visiting the Power Authority’s web page: www.nypa.gov/vc/blengil.htm.

The upper reservoir, located on Kingsley Road in the Town of Gilboa, will be open to boating daily from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Permit holders are required to call 1-800-FOR-NYPA (1-800-367-6972), extension 6364 on the day before they intend to use the upper reservoir. On the day they use the reservoir, boaters must stop at the South Gate on Valenti Road to notify security personnel. 

The lower reservoir may be accessed through Mine Kill State Park on Route 30. No advance notice is required to use the lower reservoir. Boating will be permitted from 7:30 a.m. until the park closes each day. The park will be open until 4 p.m. until the first weekend in May; afterward, it will remain open until dusk.

Boating on the upper reservoir is restricted to recreational craft—rowboats and canoes—with or without electric trolling motors. Gasoline-powered engines are permitted on the lower reservoir.

The reservoirs may be closed to boating at any time at the Power Authority’s discretion.

NYPA uses no tax money or state credit.  It finances its operations through the sale of bonds and revenues earned in large part through sales of electricity. NYPA is a leader in promoting energy efficiency, new energy technologies and electric transportation initiatives. It is the nation’s largest state-owned electric utility, with 18 generating facilities in various parts of the state and more than 1,400 circuit-miles of transmission lines.  The NYPA will host its annual Wildlife Festival on September 27th. This event is free to the public. Food & drinks will be available to buy from local community churches and Volunteer Fire Department.

SUNY Cobleskill College:  SUNY Cobleskill has received a $43 million grant of which several buildings are being replaced including the fish hatchery. 

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: Only ten youths showed up for the annual fish derby.  Close to 50 fish were caught. Blue birdhouses were given to each youth. Prizes in included $25 gift certificates along with fishing rods & reels. NYS DEC approved 50 birds for this Fall Youth Pheasant Hunt. Conesville Rod & Gun Club members are looking for 400 day old chicks to raise for this fall’s soft release.      

Whitetails Unlimited:  The banquet package was ordered at the June meeting. Our next meeting will be held in August when tickets for this Fall’s banquet will be made available for the September 28th Diner/Auction. There will also be chances sold on a Browning A-Bolt 30-06. The drawing will be held at the September Diner. For chances please contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club Two hikes were enjoyed. On June 7, National Trail Day, a hike up Huntersville Ridge, South Mountain, which is the highest point in Schoharie County and on June 21 there was a hike scheduled in the Catskills, Huckleberry Point. This was a 5.5 mile long with a 1200 feet rise.  If you would like to join and become a part of this organization, please contact the Long Path North Hiking Club at PO Box 855 Schoharie, NY 12157. If you need additional information about Club activities, etc., please call Mark Traver at (518) 295-8039. Dues are: Individual Member: $5.00; Family Membership: $10.00; Supporting Group: $15.00; Sustaining Membership: $25.00; Life Membership: $150.00 All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY.

Richmondville Fish & Game Club: Trap shots will be held on every third Saturday, all Summer. POC is Bob Siple or Ed Zamjohn.  

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library. The club will be involved with promoting their club "at the SCCA cabin" during fair week.  This month, they stocked the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond with about 200 Tiger and Brown Trout. The fish stocked were approximately 15’ to16” in length. The money for the stocking came from the "$10.00 Fish Stocking Button" sales. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 32 in attendance at last meeting.  Trap shooting continues every Friday night at 6:30 PM. Membership voted to donate $100 to the cancer walk this month and $200 to an organization called Fields of Grace Out Reach where the Harvest and the Workers meet. Their organization is designed with 5 programs in mind: Leadership, Recreation, Discussion, Assistance and Life Skills. The Youth (Age 4-15) Fish Derby was held on May 17th with about 50 kids doing the fishing.  Only three fish were caught but no trout.  Apparently the trout were not co-operative. The fish were stocked the day before the derby and the pond was loaded with minnows, which the trout seem to like better than the worms used by the kids.  Each youth is given a registration ticket when they register so all the prizes were handed out by drawing these tickets.  Everyone had a good time even with no fish biting.  The club received $500 in donations from the United Presbyterian Church. to help with the cost of the Youth Archery program done in the Winter & Summer months. There will be a Muzzleloader Shoot at the club on July 26th & 27th.  Tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle are available. See Bob Britton. Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!  For more information check out the club’s website address. www.middleburghrg.com.  

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club:    The revisit on the Antler Restriction Program did not pass which was previously passed back two years ago.  On June 28th the club will again join the Town of Fulton Historical Society in sponsoring the 5-K run & walk to be held at the Valley Soccer Facilities.  The club is also in the process of seeking the necessary permission from DEC to repair the handicapped fishing facility at Looking Glass Pond.  DEC will survey the pond again this summer to see what recommendations as to fish stocking. 
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The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:05 PM. SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike  
 
June’s meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club located off Middlefort Road in the village of Middleburgh on Thursday, June 26th beginning at 7:00 PM. Guest speaker will be Alan Rosa, our Region 4 Conservation Fund Advisory Board member. 
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